
   
 

 
August 16, 2023 4:34 pm 

 
Dear Brother Priests, 

 

I write today to provide you with updates and will continue to share with you information as 

needed. 

 

Changes in Pastoral Center Organizational Chart 

 

His Eminence Wilton Cardinal Gregory has made the following changes to the Pastoral 

Center organizational chart and reporting structure: 

 

The Office of the General Counsel will report to the Office of the Moderator of the Curia. 

 

The Secretariat of Pastoral Ministry and Social Concerns will report to the Office of 

Auxiliary Bishop Evelio Menjivar.  The Office of Cultural Diversity and Outreach will also 

report to Bishop Menjivar.           

                                                 

Auxiliary Bishop Roy Campbell will continue as Chair of the College of Deans. Cardinal 

Gregory has also asked that Bishop Campbell oversee the Graves of the Enslaved project at 

Sacred Heart Cemetery and the Jesuit Property in Bowie.  

 

The Office of Child Protection and Safe Environment will report to the Office of the Chief 

Operating Officer.                      

                                     

The Office for Catechesis has been elevated to the Secretariat for Catechesis and will 

continue to report to the Office of the Moderator of the Curia. Cardinal Gregory has 

appointed Sara Blauvelt as the Secretary for Catechesis. 

 

The Office of the Moderator of the Tribunal Chancery has been elevated to the Secretariat 

for Canonical Services and will continue to report to the Office of the Moderator of the 

Curia. Cardinal Gregory has appointed Dr. Sofia Markovich, Metropolitan Judge, as the 

Secretary for Canonical Services.   



   
 

 
August 16, 2023 4:34 pm 

 

Both Dr. Markovich and Sara Blauvelt have been appointed to the Administrative Board.     
 

 

Remind the Faithful of Information on the Website 

 

The archdiocesan website, adw.org and adw.org/es, is updated regularly with current 

information for you to share with your community.  Daily news and information about our 

parishes, schools, and ministries are also available at cathstan.org and elpreg.org for 

the Catholic Standard and the Spanish-language El Pregonero newspapers. 
 

As always, should you have questions or need assistance from my office, please know that you can 

email me at FarrellT@adw.org or call my office line at 301-853-4507 or my cell at 202-531-4550. 

 

With gratitude for your priestly ministry, I am 

Sincerely in Christ, 

Terence J. Farrell 

Chancellor and Executive Secretary of the Curia 

 
 

https://cathstan.org/
https://elpreg.org/
mailto:FarrellT@adw.org

